New Plymouth City Council Public Hearing
1 June 2009
7:00 pm
New Plymouth City Council Chambers (Library)

The New Plymouth City Council held a public hearing at the New Plymouth City Hall on
Monday, 1 June 2009 at 7:00 p.m.

Mayor Joe Cook called the meeting to order. Role call was taken with Councilwoman
Mayer, Councilmen Cline, York and Esplin in attendance.

Guests included Mitchell Kent Painton, Kevin D. Stokes, David H. Everson, Chet
Millsap, Lincoln Koehn, Lynn Koehn and Tony Pankue. Nichole Trammel of Hawley
Troxel and Andy of Holladay Engineering were also present. Staff members present
were Beau Ziemer, Public Works Director and Leon K. Jensen, City Clerk.

The first item of business was the Scott Moscrip application for a Comprehensive Plan
Change from Residential B to Commercial and a rezone to Commercial D for lots 20
and 21, Block 28 of the New Plymouth original Town site. Kevin Stokes spoke
regarding the request in absence of the applicant, Scott Moscrip, who was out of town.
Mr. Stokes explained the plan of changing the zoning for a parking lot. He stated that
he was in favor of the request.

The second item of business was the Scott Moscrip application for a Comprehensive
Plan Change from Residential B to Commercial and a rezone to Commercial D for lots
22 and 23, less the North 12 feet, Block 28 of the New Plymouth original Town site.
Kevin Stokes spoke in favor of the request.

The third item of business was the Treasure Valley Mennonite Church application for
annexation, a conditional use permit for a school and a conditional use permit for a
church. Chet Millsap stated that he was in favor of the request.

Councilman York moved to adjourn the public hearing, seconded by Councilwoman
Mayer. The voting was unanimous in favor.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:15pm.

Any person needing special accommodations to participate in the above noticed meeting should contact
New Plymouth City Clerk=s office twenty-four (24) hours prior to the meeting at 301 N. Plymouth or
phone 278-5338.



